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NORTHWEST FOOD PROCESSORS ASSOCIATION




May 6, 2008

Via Email (records@utc.wa.gov)

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 South Evergreen Park Drive, S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: 
Docket TG-080591 Solid Waste Definitions Rulemaking, WAC 480-70

This letter is submitted in response to the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission May 9, 2008 notice inviting comments on Docket TG-080591, Solid Waste Definitions Rulemaking, WAC 480-70.

Washington food processors are the value added component of the state’s agricultural base.  Food processing is a critically important economic sector; the third largest employer of all Washington manufacturing sectors.  Our industry competes in a global marketplace which makes our competitive position highly dependant on maintaining efficiency and keeping costs to a minimum.  

One way many food processors keep their competitive edge is by utilizing processing by-products, such as potato peel, pear pieces, or other process by products, as animal feedstock.  It is through this process that by-products do not become waste and do not require disposal at a landfill, which conserves landfill capacity and avoids green house gas generation caused by decomposition of organic matter deposited in a landfill.  

Several of our member companies are currently having some conflict with waste haulers who want to claim that food processing by products are solid waste, thus requiring the processors to utilize haulers that are fully certified under Washington’s solid waste hauling rules.  This, by definition, will would increase the cost of hauling significantly by making the competitive bid process far less competitive.  While we fully understand the rules and support the need to have haulers certified, food processing by-products are not waste, they are a product, and consequently they should not fall under this rule. 

We are requesting that the Commission use this rulemaking process to clarify the regulatory definitions regarding proper classification of fruit and vegetable by-products that are utilized as products, by being fed to animals as feedstocks.  Definitions set forth in Commission regulations found in WAC 480-70 and elsewhere as appropriate should be revised to clarify that fruit and vegetable by-products utilized as feedstocks should either (a) should be classified and defined as “property” because such by-products are being put to a valuable and beneficial use and are not “waste” and should not be classified or defined as “waste” or “solid waste,” or (b) should be defined under WAC 458-70-041 as “recyclable materials” because they are being recycled or reused for a valuable, useful and beneficial purpose.

Commission action adopting regulations clarifying that fruit and vegetable by-products consumed by cattle are “property” or “recyclable materials” and not “waste” or “solid waste” would eliminate the current state of regulatory uncertainty for food processors and business regulated by the Commission under RCW 81.80 and RCW 81.77.

Thank you for considering these comments.  If you have questions or need further clarification, I can be reached at 503-371-3123.

Sincerely,
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Craig Smith

Vice President
P.O. Box 3937 Salem,OR 97302  Phone: 503-327-2200  Fax: 503-327-2201

